OWG Report to ROS
April 11, 2011
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met March 7, 2011.
On March 7, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
Operations Task Force Report – Jack gave update on daft NPRR/NOGRR dealing with voltage and voltage profile.  Centerpoint commented that this NPRR/NOGRR does not resolve the issue with concerns +/- 2 % or +/- 5 % but is not needed to resolve issues.  CNP issues can be resolved in the ERCOT SOL methodology.  Much discussion, Jack will follow-up with John Adams

OTF met to draft an NPRR/NOGRR to add Cold Weather Watch and Severe Cold Weather Watch definitions.  Much discussion, Reliant asked about adding time frame for being below freezing. BTU stated that it seems like we are treating the symptom, on the 2/2 it was that the Resources could not stay on-line or could not start up.  Luminant stated that several Task Forces are working on root cause and improvements needed.  This also needs to flush out the money part. OWG made edits to make it clear that ERCOT would procure 3450 MW of Responsive Reserve under Watch conditions but the requirement would still remain 2300 MW.  OWG did not reach consensus on moving forward.  TNMP will sponsor the NPRR and NOGRR on a normal timeline.

Black Start Task Force Report - Meeting coming up in March with several items that need to be discussed, NDA, RFP for black start units, allowing more time for TSP to put their black start plan together.  ONCOR asked about response for black start training in July, ERCOT reports a little short.  If anyone has not responded, please do.
The Texas RE Report – Texas RE not present.
The OWG reviewed the following:

NOGRR 043 Synchronization with OGRR208, Voltage Ride-Through (VRT) Requirement – Tabled until ERCOT and Wind Coalition submit changes to the definition of WGR. Walter (Wind Coalition) stated this NOGRR still in progress and no resolutions at the moment.
NOGRR 056 Synchronization with NPRR291, Reduce the Comment Period for NPRRs and SCRs – Reviewed IA no impact, recommended to move forward to ROS.

NOGRR 058 Deletion of Section 5, Planning – Reviewed IA, no project required.  Recommended to move forward to ROS.
NPRR 315 Revision of Responsive Reserve Measure to Net Dependable Capability – ERCOT stated that they do not support this change since it will likely result in an over stating of Responsive Reserve.  Luminant stated that you are still required to provide what you say you will provide whether it is HSL or Net Dependable Capability.  Does this change only affect governor response?  After much discussion, OWG will recommend to ROS to have PDCWG look at this. 

System Operations Report – ERCOT reviewed the February Operations Report. 
Nodal Operating Guide Task Force – Brad (CNP) reported group is idle.

Nodal Protocol and Guides Resolution Task Force Report (NPGRTF) – The group reviewed potential conflicts between Operating Guides and Protocols / NERC Standards. In the review process we have identified some conflicts and we are currently developing NOGRR's and NPRR's to resolve conflicts. The group will meet on Tuesday prior to the OWG meeting. 
Other Discussions:  
Billy Lee gave update on Personnel Certification Governance Committee (PCGC).
Next OWG meeting – April 20th, 2011 at the ERCOT Met Center.
